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Answers to questions received by 10.17.19  
 
 

1. QUESTION:  Just looking for clarification on the Memorandum of Understanding (“MOU”) with 
qualified organizations who will, in consultation and cooperation with the DOC, conduct and 
complete Rule 25 assessments and/or comprehensive assessments: If we currently provide 
some Rule 25’s at the St. Louis County Jail and NERCC, does this mean that if we do not apply 
for this RFP we cannot provide Rule 25s/Comp. assessments after March 2020?  

 
ANSWER:  No, this RFP will not affect the work you are currently doing for local/county 
corrections. This MOU only applies to gaining access into the Minnesota Correctional Facilities 
in order to do this work. This includes the following prisons: Faribault; Lino Lakes; Oak Park 
Heights; Red Wing; Rush City; Shakopee (Women’s facility); St. Cloud; Stillwater; Togo; Willow 
River; and, Moose Lake. 
 

2. QUESTION:  I am inquiring about the work start being March 6, 2019 and not 2020 as it 
currently states in the RFP Notice.  Was that an error?  Should it have been 2020? 
 
ANSWER:  Yes, that was an error. The RFP Notice that went out along with the RFP should have 
read: “Work is anticipated to start after March 6, 2020.”  
 

3. QUESTION:  I just wanted to clarify that there would be no reimbursement for any of the SUD 
services provided? All services would be provided on a volunteer basis? 
 
ANSWER:  This MOU that is for doing Rule 25/comprehensive assessments only, will not result 
in any reimbursement of services or associated costs of the Rule 25/comprehensive 
assessments on behalf of DOC.  
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